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The Honorable Bob Ferguson 





April 16, 2010
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

The King County Council, the Superior Court and I have recognized that the current Youth Services Center (YSC) facility on 12th and Alder is in significant decline.  The building poses both increasing public safety risks and escalating maintenance costs and should be replaced as soon as possible.  Even in today’s challenging fiscal environment, replacement of the YSC must be a priority for King County. 

The enclosed Alder Facility Replacement Report complies with King County Council Motion 13106, which requests that the Executive and Superior Court submit a report evaluating various options for moving forward with replacing the existing juvenile court facility.

Motion 13106 affirmed the policy goal of co-locating all juvenile offender, north-end juvenile dependency and family court matters involving children in a single facility as envisioned by scenario 5.5 of the Targeted Superior Court Facility Master Plan.  To evaluate options for implementing this policy goal, the Motion required the Executive Branch and Superior Court to include the following in the report:

a. the feasibility of scaling back the size of the replacement facility envisioned under scenario 5.5, and the impact of such a reduction on adopted policy objectives and operational costs; 

b. an estimate of the operational efficiency savings derived from co-location;
c. phasing options that maintain the objectives of scenario 5.5; and
d. an assessment of operating and capital needs as it relates to anticipated availability of financial resources.

Motion 13106 set a due date of March 31, 2010 for transmittal of the report to the County Council; this date was later extended to April 16, 2010.  The purpose of the extension was to allow the Executive and Superior Court to work toward consensus in terms of the programming assumptions for the new building, as well as construction phasing options.

I am pleased to report that in the extra two weeks, Superior Court and the Executive Branch have reached consensus on the programming for the replacement for the new facility, and on the required elements of the report.  We have worked collaboratively to make very difficult decisions which balance the immediate need for a new facility with the county’s fiscal condition, and the important policy objectives recognized by the County Council to be realized by collocation of family law cases with juvenile and dependency cases.  Briefly summarized, our recommendation for the first phase of the project is as follows:

· Build-out of 9 courtrooms plus 10,000 square feet in Phase I.
· Consistent with the site plan and permitting, a covenant or other appropriate legal encumbrance on the property to provide capacity for subsequent phases.
· In an ordinance to be transmitted related to implementation of this first phase, King County will obligate the proceeds from the sale of the portion of the Alder site designated for private development to be directly applied toward the capital costs of the planned project completion, consistent with full achievement of Scenario 5.5.
· Design work for Phase I will include anticipated needs for subsequent phases to maximize cost effectiveness.
If you have any questions regarding the enclosed report, please call Gail Stone, Law and Justice Policy Advisor to the Executive, at 206-263-9652.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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